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Date:  24 May 2022 
 
 

Dear Sir 
 
 
Keadby 3 Carbon Capture Power Station – Deadline 7 Representation, response 
to Rule 17 Questions of 12 May 2022 
Environment Agency Unique Interested Party Ref – KDB3-SP091 
 
In accordance with the Examination Timetable, please find below the Environment 
Agency’s submission in relation to the Examining Authority’s Rule 17 Questions of 12 
May 2022, Question 4, which reads: 
 
The EA’s response to ExQ2 Q2.6.6 [REP6-033] is noted, especially in regard to the 
mention of an ‘Options Agreement’. The Applicant’s response to this matter, contained 
in its ‘Responses to D6 Submissions, Rule 17 Request of 25 April 2022, and ExQ 
1.16.32, 2.1.1, 2.6.4 and 2.6.5’ [REP6a-028] is also noted. However, the ExA would 
urge the Applicant and the EA to resolve these matters as a matter of urgency and 
would remind them that the ExA will be unable to consider any matters resolved after 
the close of the Examination in its Recommendation Report to the Secretary of State. 
This would include any confirmation from the Applicant and/ or EA of the completion of 
an Options Agreement that is received after the close of the Examination. 
 
The Environment Agency has been liaising with the Applicant’s Agent on a regular basis 
to try and resolve these matters as quickly as possible.  Appendix A attached 
summarises the updated position (from that attached to the Environment Agency’s 
Written Representation, submitted on 1 February 2022 [REP2-022]) in regards to plots 
where the Environment Agency has a land interest. You will see that significant 
progress has been made in providing clarity on the implications for the Environment 
Agency’s flood risk management operations.  However, the Applicant has only provided 
draft deeds of variation recently (on 20 May 2022) in respect of Plots 3, 10 and 26 and a 
draft easement/options agreement is still to be received in respect of Plot 52, the canal 
abstraction option.  We are currently considering the details of those drafts received and 
we will strive to conclude these matters as soon as possible. 
 





 

 

 

 
 

APPENDIX A 

 
 

 
Table summarising the current situation in respect of 

Environment Agency land holdings/interest 












